
City of Columbia 
701 East Broadway, Columbia, Missouri 65201 

 

Department Source: City Utilities - Sewer/Stormwater                          

To:  City Council 

From:  City Manager & Staff 

Council Meeting Date:  September 17, 2018 

Re: Authorizing construction of the Hirth Avenue Storm Water Improvement project and 

calling for bids through the Purchasing Division. 

 

 

 

Staff has prepared for Council consideration an ordinance authorizing construction of the 

Hirth Avenue Storm Water Improvement project and calling for bids through the Purchasing 

Division. The public hearing for this project was held on June 4, 2018, and the Interested 

Parties (IP) meeting was held on April 4, 2018. 

 

 

 

The properties at 207 and 209 Hirth Avenue, Exhibit A, currently experience localized flooding 

during large rain events resulting in storm water next to the house foundations and storm 

water entering the crawl space of the structures.    

  

The Hirth Avenue Storm Water Improvement Project will consist of constructing approximately 

120 linear feet of storm water pipe and two side opening inlets that will connect to the 

existing 48” RCP pipe located along the south property line of 207 Hirth Avenue, Exhibit B.  

 

Property owners have donated the necessary easements. Construction plans are being 

finalized, and construction is expected to begin in the fall of 2018.  The project will be 

constructed utilizing existing term and supply contracts or a bid through the Purchasing 

Division.  The current total cost estimate for the project is $50,000 which includes design, 

easement acquisition, and construction. The project will be paid for from Storm Water Utility 

funds. 

 

 

 

Short-Term Impact: The total project cost is estimated at $50,000 and will be paid from the 

Storm Water Utility funds. 

Long-Term Impact: It is anticipated that this project will have minimal impact to the Storm  

Water Utility’s annual operating cost.    

 

 

 

Strategic Plan Impacts:   

Primary Impact: Infrastructure, Secondary Impact: Not Applicable, Tertiary Impact: Not 

Applicable   

 

 

Executive Summary 

Discussion 

Fiscal Impact 

Strategic & Comprehensive Plan Impact 

http://www.gocolumbiamo.com/city-manager/


City of Columbia 
701 East Broadway, Columbia, Missouri 65201 

 

Comprehensive Plan Impacts:   

Primary Impact: Infrastructure, Secondary Impact: Not applicable, Tertiary Impact: Not 

Applicable 

 

 

 

Date Action 

06/04/2018 

05/07/2018 

04/04/2018 

 

PH18-18 Public Hearing – proposed construction of the Hirth 

Avenue storm water improvement project.  

R64-18 Setting a public hearing; proposed construction of the 

Hirth Avenue storm water improvement project. 

Interested Parties Meeting 

 

 

 

Approve the ordinance authorizing construction of the Hirth Avenue Storm Water 

Improvement project and calling for bids through the Purchasing Division. 
 

Legislative History 

Suggested Council Action 

http://www.gocolumbiamo.com/community_development/comprehensive_plan/documents/ColumbiaImagined-FINAL.pdf

